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and good morning ladies and gentlemen                                           
welcome to ask the theologian I'm dr.                                           
Randy white and very glad I'm this                                              
Friday you've joined us and we're live                                          
today ready to take your biblical                                               
questions theological questions                                                 
worldview questions and see what's on                                           
your mind today it'll be a joy and a                                            
blessing to spend this little bit of                                            
time that we have together with you                                             
maybe you're watching on Vimeo through                                          
Randy white ministries or gee maybe                                             
you're watching on YouTube maybe you're                                         
watching on Facebook watching live                                              
watching archive whatever it is we are                                          
very happy to have each one of you as                                           
you are watching along with us and just                                         
happy to again to take your questions                                           
let me say that we've got this new book                                         
right here the keys to Bible prophecy by                                        
James C Morris there are currently two                                          
copies in existence but you can go ahead                                        
and order yours because there are more                                          
coming and they'll be sent out soon and                                         
it's our first hardback copy and                                                
obviously as you can see a nice-looking                                         
book here it's got a nice index in it                                           
it's got let's see I believe I get here                                         
and show you it's got some color maps in                                        
it it's got charged it's got lots of                                            
Scripture and it will help you to know                                          
key events key time periods key people                                          
in Bible history in prophecy so keys to                                         
Bible prophecy it's just a very plainly                                         
titled and you can get it at                                                    
dispensational publishing com shipping                                          
soon I hope you'll order that and we                                            
want to do that in hardback because I                                           
think it's one that you're gonna want to                                        
keep on your desk for a long time so you                                        
just go ahead and do that so on I see                                           
it's the gorgeous in North Carolina just                                        
gorgeous in Taos New Mexico I hope it's                                         
gorgeous wherever you are and let's take                                        
your questions today questions like from                                        
Keith and Deb what does the parable                                             
of mark for 26 through 30 to mean I'm                                           
glad we're on a series of parables                                              
because I don't understand them well I                                          
appreciate that let's just take a look                                          
at mark 4 beginning in verse 26 and it                                          
says so the kingdom so is the kingdom of                                        
God as if a man should cast a seed in                                           
the ground can I just stop right there                                          
for just a moment                                                               
all of these parables I I think this is                                         
this is my my premise going in this is                                          



my assumption going in will question the                                        
assumption but according to what Jesus                                          
said about parables in Matthew chapter                                          
13 when he began to talk in parables the                                        
parables are all about the kingdom so                                           
when we try to apply parables to our                                            
life today that's when we're going to                                           
get ourselves into a misinterpretation                                          
so the kingdom of God it says is like if                                        
a man should cast a seed into the ground                                        
should sleep rise night and day and the                                         
seed should spring and grow up he                                               
knoweth not how for the earth bringeth                                          
forth fruit of herself first the blade                                          
then the ear the full corn of the ear                                           
and when the fruit is brought forth                                             
immediately he put it in the sickle                                             
because the harvest is come and he said                                         
where and to shall we liken the kingdom                                         
of God or with what comparison shall we                                         
compare it it's like a grain of mustard                                         
seed when it is sown in the earth is                                            
less than all the seed because it's sown                                        
it groweth up and become greater than                                           
all the herbs now this is one of those                                          
parables that you can find in part                                              
anyway the first part about it is just                                          
in mark I believe but the second part                                           
about the mustard seed is also found in                                         
matthew chapter 13 and so the good news                                         
is that this pair this theories on                                              
parables is starting in Matthew chapter                                         
13 so we're going to come upon at least                                         
the mustard seed portion of that here I                                         
would guess within just a few weeks                                             
actually now what does this mean                                                
let me say first of all holds for the                                           
final study to get into it but I think                                          
what Jesus is saying my hunch is ahead                                          
of time what Jesus is saying is that                                            
right now the kingdom of God is not here                                        
and he wants them to know that because                                          
as you remember I have taught that the                                          
kingdom of God has not yet even been                                            
offered in the days of Jesus I do take a                                        
minority view on this most others                                               
believe the kingdom of God was offered                                          
even prior to matthew chapter 13 which                                          
again this cut this mark chapter 4                                              
parable is included in and that the                                             
kingdom of God was rejected they would                                          
say in Matthew chapter 12 that is very                                          
early on they would say the Jewish                                              
people rejected the king and the kingdom                                        
I think that in Matthew chapter 12                                              
they're warned about rejecting the                                              
kingdom in Matthew chapter 13 he began                                          
excuse me begins with parables like this                                        
and he begins to explain to them look                                           
the kingdoms not here there's no Kingdom                                        
for you to reject the kingdom is like a                                         
seed it's like a blade going into the                                           



ground it is it is there it is going to                                         
come out and verse 26 the seed in the                                           
ground and hey you rise night and day                                           
someday the seed again in verse 28 so                                           
let's first the blade then the ear the                                          
full corn of the ear and the fruit is                                           
brought forth and immediately he put it                                         
in the sickle because the harvest has                                           
come that's interesting that he uses                                            
that term the sickle and the harvest is                                         
the same terminology that Jesus uses in                                         
the end so the seed I think is being                                            
planted in the the day of probably that                                         
what I call the age of the kingdom offer                                        
in the days of the Apostles that we're                                          
studying in the book of Acts but it's                                           
going to stay there underground nothing                                         
happened to it                                                                  
then after the rapture there is going to                                        
be first the blade then the ear after                                           
that the full corn in the ear and the                                           
fruit is brought forth now this doesn't                                         
take 2,000 years really to happen as a                                          
matter of fact most people who know                                             
gardening know that garden is in fact                                           
any kind of farming is a very short                                             
window of time that from the time it                                            
actually springs forth until at the time                                        
it produces fruit is just wow how did                                           
that happen all of a sudden as a matter                                         
of fact we were just talking out this                                           
morning as we were welcoming kids into                                          
Vacation Bible School and the flowers                                           
were looking beautiful around the church                                        
and one of the ladies just mentioned she                                        
said it just seems like yesterday it was                                        
snowing and now all of a sudden                                                 
everything is beautiful and everything                                          
is glowing and everything is bright and                                         
shining now how does it happen                                                  
who just like that I think within that                                          
time after the rapture until the sickle                                         
comes and the harvest comes it's a very                                         
short period of time today a seeds been                                         
planted but nothing's happening it'll be                                        
long long time now 2,000 years before                                           
something happens with that so we'll                                            
look at that and take a look to make                                            
sure we are interpreting that correctly                                         
when we get into that parable but I                                             
appreciate the parable that you have                                            
given through there thank you and let's                                         
take a question that comes from Darrell                                         
and Mississippi and that is where does                                          
the Bible address the age of                                                    
accountability well I hate to disappoint                                        
anyone but the truth is the Bible                                               
doesn't the you know you have a few                                             
passages that you can put together about                                        
children you know stuff with a little                                           
children to come unto me but I think                                            
even those who desperately wanted to                                            



talk about the the age of accountability                                        
would have to say it's actually not                                             
showing up there in that particular                                             
passage of scripture so there what you                                          
see is Jesus                                                                    
hey you know I want these little                                                
children to come unto me and better for                                         
someone to have a millstone tied around                                         
their neck than to offend one of these                                          
little ones coming to me but that is not                                        
in an evangelistic setting as the age of                                        
accountability is that is not something                                         
that we can immediately and directly say                                        
we can tie this over into salvation and                                         
when it comes to salvation the truth is                                         
that the salvation that we offer                                                
discussed in the scripture is only                                              
spoken of in terms of adults that is the                                        
people who are of the age of                                                    
accountability people who can make a                                            
conscious decision of their faith in                                            
Jesus Christ so there's there's there's                                         
silence on the issue I wish there wasn't                                        
silence on the issue because then                                               
obviously it would be a issue that is                                           
cut and right so what we have to do and                                         
I believe this came up the other day and                                        
a related question what we have to do is                                        
make a theological conclusion and say                                           
what is it about about a child in the                                           
way he is born and is he going to to go                                         
to hell if he dies right here you say                                           
it's two years old or three years old                                           
and doesn't have the capability even of                                         
understanding life and death itself let                                         
alone understanding sin and Adam and Eve                                        
and the fall of man and to save your                                            
coming and and bridging that gap and                                            
providing a way for man to come back                                            
into relationship with God how in the                                           
world is a three-year-old going to                                              
understand that truth is there not we                                           
want to give them building blocks for                                           
later understanding that but they can't                                         
understand that so does God thin that                                           
those babies to hell because they have                                          
not been able to make a decision to                                             
receive the gift that Jesus Christ has                                          
offered I don't personally think so and                                         
someday I should do it an entire study                                          
on this to build the theological case                                           
that says no this is this is this is not                                        
the case that an individual is                                                  
responsible for receiving Jesus Christ                                          
as their Savior but that individual has                                         
to be have the ability to respond to                                            
that and the reason that God can let                                            
those little children come to faith in                                          
him I think comes back to again one of                                          
my favorite passages of Scripture and                                           
that is second Corinthians chapter 5                                            
beginning and let's say verse 18 all                                            



things are of God who have reconciled us                                        
to himself by Jesus Christ and have                                             
given to us this message of Ministry of                                         
reconciliation namely that God was in                                           
Christ reconciling the world to himself                                         
not imputing their trespasses against                                           
them now if that verse had not been                                             
there then I'm not sure what we would do                                        
about their trespasses now here is what                                         
what average both Protestant and                                                
evangelical theology even fundamentalist                                        
theology just Christendom has said is                                           
they have created and I'll get on some                                          
shaky water here but you all stick with                                         
me they've created this doctrine of                                             
original sin which says that we have                                            
inherited the guilt of Adam and we have                                         
to pay the price for that whether or not                                        
we have committed sins or not now I                                             
think that that is actually misstated                                           
what we have inherited is the punishment                                        
of Adam and that is we're outside of the                                        
Garden of Eden and we need to be saved                                          
but they would say we are we are                                                
inherently thinners a number of years                                           
ago I did a one session study on are we                                         
a sinner and actually the Bible does not                                        
actually call us a sinner if you look at                                        
it closely you'll find some English                                             
translations that do but what the Bible                                         
does is they Randy white who is thin                                            
full and I happen to be that you don't                                          
find my name in the Bible just to                                               
clarify there I happen to be                                                    
Sol but Who am I in my identity I am                                            
created in the image of God these little                                        
baby boys and girls they're created in                                          
the image of God and God is not counting                                        
their trespasses against them and not                                           
counting their trespasses against them                                          
he is able to receive them into Jesus                                           
Christ so I appreciate that question and                                        
my button has failed to work there so I                                         
can't show you any Scripture but we'll                                          
get that fixed there we go so again that                                        
passage to build that argument on 2nd                                           
so what we've got and I my computer is                                          
being worked on right now so I'm unable                                         
to look at the catch right there to tell                                        
you what the next question is but Thank                                         
You Debby and Beryl for that question I                                         
appreciate that and as I talk through                                           
here just a moment let me remind you to                                         
order this book what a great book keys                                          
to Bible prophecy dispensational                                                
publishing calm is where you can get                                            
that book now I'm able to come back                                             
where I can look together Lori says I've                                        
just begun studying the book of                                                 
Galatians let me stop right there                                               
great book to study surprisingly it's                                           
one of the books that I have not yet                                            



done a verse by verse study it's on the                                         
list are high on the list of what we're                                         
going to be studying in our                                                     
verse-by-verse studies but I haven't                                            
done it now with that I've just begun                                           
studying the book of Galatians I'm                                              
having a little trouble with the                                                
timeline of chapter one verses 15                                               
through 24 and acts 9 and 12 do these go                                        
together or is it just acts 9 and                                               
Galatians 1 let's go ahead and look at                                          
Galatians chapter 1 and verse 15 and as                                         
we do so I am                                                                   
also going to see if we have any help                                           
here so let's the chapter 1 verses 15                                           
and 24 when it pleased God who separated                                        
me from the mother's womb called me by                                          
His grace to reveal his son in me that                                          
he that I might preach him among the                                            
heathen                                                                         
he immediately conferred and I                                                  
immediately conferred not with flesh and                                        
blood neither when I up to Jerusalem to                                         
them which were apostles but I went unto                                        
Arabia and then three years later I went                                        
to see Peter now let's let's just look I                                        
pulled up on the left side of your                                              
screen the companion Bible which of                                             
course I keep right here on my desk                                             
because I think the cross references in                                         
it are wonderful and the Greek                                                  
linguistics in it is great and his                                              
appendices are great let's just see if                                          
he happens to say anything here and                                             
let's go down to verse 16 actually and                                          
to preach him among the heathen he gives                                        
a little bit of word about that word the                                        
heathen is actually just the Gentiles is                                        
the Greek word ethnos he tells us right                                         
there and conferred not with flesh and                                          
blood neither when I up to Jerusalem                                            
unto towards Jerusalem but I went to                                            
Arabia now see appendix 180 and 181 okay                                        
here is what I thought we would find and                                        
what he has done for us and let's see we                                        
continue and then I'll come back to                                             
those appendices and returned again unto                                        
Damascus he says over here winds feet                                           
from winds he escaped as recorded in                                            
chapter 9                                                                       
so Bullinger at least connects chapter 1                                        
verse 15 - chapter 9 as you have done                                           
Laurie and then Acts chapter 12 if I'm                                          
not mistaken repeats what is in chapter                                         
9 let's check that out                                                          
for just a moment but one of the things                                         
these appendices are just absolutely                                            
wonderful appendices number 181 the                                             
dispensational position of the book of                                          
Acts and if you go through here he's                                            
probably going to give you notice                                               
there's pretty long appendices he's                                             



probably going to give some of the                                              
information about there about the this                                          
particular passage if we then come into                                         
number 180 and let me just see if I can                                         
navigate us there fairly quickly at 180                                         
and float this out so you can see it                                            
chronology of of the Acts period now                                            
here in the companion Bible number                                              
pendeks number 180 what he does here is                                         
go through these years here now I might                                         
say that Bullinger sometimes uses a date                                        
let's see that is a little bit earlier                                          
than the traditional and he does not                                            
have that here it looks like he's got                                           
Acts chapter 2 the day of Pentecost                                             
coming in somewhere between 32 and 33                                           
4000 years from the creation of the                                             
world the am the anno Mundi the year of                                         
the world that is now whether these                                             
dates are exactly right putting the                                             
chronology here is helpful so what you                                          
see over here in Scripture authorities                                          
he's got Galatians chapter one connected                                        
with chapter nine and if we come down to                                        
chapter 12 he's got that more about on                                          
his dating 46 ad compared to 37 ad so I                                         
think to come to your question it looks                                         
like Galatians chapter acts 9 in                                                
Galatians chapter one go together you'd                                         
have to do a little more work to speak                                          
about Acts chapter 12 but at first                                              
glance that looks like that is going to                                         
be separate once again                                                          
those chronological issues are some very                                        
great stuff about the companion Bible I                                         
only sell the enlarge to type edition                                           
because anybody old enough to read the                                          
companion Bible has eyes that cannot                                            
read that small print and so it's just                                          
enlarged a little bit you can get                                               
smaller print by the way and will order                                         
one for you if you want it but I think                                          
there's just a great resource to have on                                        
your desk when you get one you're gonna                                         
be overwhelmed with it you're not gonna                                         
know what to do with it you know where                                          
do I begin but just keep keep taking it                                         
you'll figure out what the dots mean and                                        
what the letters mean and what all that                                         
and someday we'll have a seminar and                                            
show all that but I appreciate that                                             
question I'm gonna say that you were                                            
right that Galatians nine and excuse me                                         
Galatians one and acts nine go together                                         
then we would put Acts chapter twelve a                                         
few years later after that and Acts                                             
chapter by the time we get to Galatians                                         
chapter two we get to Acts chapter 15                                           
so really you are kind of floating                                              
together here just a little bit because                                         
Galatians 1 is obviously right before                                           
Galatians 2 Galatians 1 beginning in                                            



acts 9 Galatians 2 is acts 15 so you've                                         
got in one chapter of Galatians you've                                          
got three or four chapters of the book                                          
of Acts that come together there so                                             
that's why it is perhaps just a little                                          
bit challenging to work on through there                                        
but I agree that Galatians would be a                                           
wonderful book for Thursday nights and                                          
we of course are coming into our next                                           
series is what is reformed theology and                                         
we will begin that about two weeks from                                         
now where we've got one more session on                                         
second Corinthians we are finishing up                                          
there okay let me get back to the                                               
questions here Rhonda has a question on                                         
YouTube can you help me understand the                                          
Christian how the Christian fits into                                           
the kingdom as a non Jew or is this                                             
going to become apparent in the current                                         
study of Acts I wish it was going to                                            
become apparent                                                                 
the current state of ax it's not fully                                          
going to become apparent in the in the                                          
book of Acts and I'm not sure it's ever                                         
fully going to become apparent in the                                           
scripture until it happens now if again                                         
you you take standard theology you know                                         
go to got questions or something like                                           
that and what's the kingdom's ro the                                            
Christians role in the kingdom of God                                           
they'll say well the Christians are the                                         
kingdom of God you know the church is                                           
the game of our role is Christ is ruling                                        
and reigning in our heart set that aside                                        
all that spiritualism of the kingdom I                                          
think is incorrect so the kingdom and I                                         
think the way you have worded the                                               
question I think you would agree with me                                        
that the kingdom of God is a coming                                             
Jewish Kingdom as in Acts chapter 1                                             
verse 6 the very last question the                                              
Apostles asked they asked him Lord will                                         
at this time you restore the kingdom to                                         
Israel so it is a it's the Davidic                                              
Kingdom                                                                         
it's an earthly physical Israeli I call                                         
it fraternal to make those F sounds come                                        
together a future physical fraternal                                            
Kingdom so what then                                                            
do we do with me and Iceland with Rhonda                                        
that we are Christians neither Jew nor                                          
Gentile but if you want to press the                                            
matter right now I happen to be a                                               
Gentile Christian what is my role or our                                        
role for the majority of us in the                                              
Israel Kingdom now I think that the                                             
Bible doesn't answer the question again                                         
standard theology will answer the                                               
questions a standard theology first of                                          
all again has that spiritual aspect that                                        
the kingdom of God is in our heart and                                          
then standard theology is that we are                                           



going to reign with him we're going to                                          
return with him and we're going to reign                                        
with him the closest you can get from                                           
that is in first Timothy and there you                                          
find it in                                                                      
first Timothy chapter 2 verse 12 if we                                          
suffer we shall also reign with him if                                          
we deny him he will all he will also                                            
deny us now I think you see there                                               
there's some problems with connecting                                           
that just immediately to to salvation                                           
because it is a reward for suffering and                                        
it's a punishment for denial and so to                                          
make salvation to be the same thing as                                          
the kingdom of God you end up with some                                         
real problems here but the thing we need                                        
to study on first Timothy which is                                              
another one we surprisingly haven't done                                        
on Thursday nights is that who is the we                                        
here and we need to look at this because                                        
you remember that both Paul and Timothy                                         
were Jewish so it we believe the Jews                                           
will reign with him but what about those                                        
of us who are not a part of the Jewish                                          
Kingdom so I think that the scriptures                                          
that are taken as the definitive answer                                         
are not so definitive when you really                                           
look into them and when you actually                                            
look into them I'm going to say it's a                                          
mystery what what we're going to do it's                                        
a mystery where we're going to be in the                                        
coming Kingdom the closest we can come                                          
is that will be the the dead in Christ                                          
will raise those of us alive and remain                                         
will be caught up together with the Lord                                        
to meet him in the air and we will                                              
forever be with the Lord                                                        
so I paraphrase that just a little bit                                          
our forever nature with the Lord seems                                          
to put us here on earth but what is our                                         
role there again standard theology                                              
Christendom do UMB is going to say we're                                        
the Bride of Christ and we're the future                                        
kings and queens of the universe and                                            
everything Israel is ours we are Israel                                         
and we're the new Israel and we're the                                          
kingdom of God and who cares about the                                          
old Israel that's old old old old old                                           
old and dusty unhitch yourself from that                                        
I disagree with that I just don't have                                          
all the answers to say ok what actually                                         
is it and I'm okay with not having                                              
answers and here's why because the                                              
church itself                                                                   
is a mystery and so you can't go into                                           
the kingdom passages and read about the                                         
mystery because the kingdom is                                                  
prophesied it's not a mystery so when we                                        
read about the kingdom we're not reading                                        
about the church and when we read about                                         
the church we're not reading about the                                          
kingdom so we hear about the church the                                         



only thing is it's never been revealed                                          
what the role of the church is so you                                           
have a great question I wish it was                                             
going to come into full view                                                    
I'll keep studying the issue and seeing                                         
if there's some things that come                                                
together but again I think you have to                                          
be pretty loose with words in order to                                          
define exactly what the role of the                                             
Christian is in the coming kingdom of                                           
God I think that ours is going to be a                                          
glorious place I can leave it there and                                         
I think everyone would agree with that I                                        
wish I knew more but now we see through                                         
a glass dimly from Facebook a local                                             
Baptist Church recently changed its name                                        
to the Avenue why do you think churches                                         
no longer want to be associated with any                                        
denominational name could I just add he                                         
did not have this on this question but                                          
could I add why do you think churches                                           
went to have such stupid names now as                                           
the avenue the the avenue to what the                                           
you know the avenue is it you know why                                          
not the street the drive is just to                                             
Medes names names are so faddish if ad                                          
is H and a church that changes its name                                         
to something like this tells me that                                            
that church is really just interested in                                        
being part of this world in fitting in                                          
in wearing their skinny jeans and they                                          
they are they have such a desperate need                                        
to be a part of the cool group that they                                        
you know they would give up their two                                           
front teeth in order to be in the in                                            
crowd that's what that's kind of what it                                        
announces to me and I realize I'm an old                                        
fogy but                                                                        
I just I I can't see I hang around                                              
enough young people to know that if that                                        
church thinks that young people are                                             
going to start coming in because now                                            
they're called the Avenue instead of you                                        
know Jones Street Baptist Church or                                             
whatever it might be you know if the                                            
young people are gonna say oh the Avenue                                        
I want to go to church then I tell you                                          
those people I happen to know the                                               
stories from Colorado so they must be                                           
smoking some of that stuff they sell in                                         
Colorado I think this is what happened                                          
to the church leadership there they're                                          
just they're going down to the Green                                            
Cross place and they're smoking it                                              
because that is just so utterly foolish                                         
first of all you you really are giving                                          
up a lot of heritage and name                                                   
recognition that is already there you                                           
know that very few companies ever change                                        
their name and churches churches do it                                          
all the time                                                                    
because they think changing their name                                          



is going to get there                                                           
but very few companies do that even if                                          
their name reflects something of the                                            
past they almost never will do that                                             
every now and then you'll see it you                                            
know American telephone and telegraph                                           
will become AT&amp;T but it is a again a                                        
very rare thing now so I think it just                                          
shouts out to me please                                                         
please include us oh we don't want to be                                        
left out please give us an invitation to                                        
the party please please they're all                                             
going to that church and we whoa and                                            
it's just this this baby little pity                                            
party is that's that I think that's the                                         
way it comes across I think even seekers                                        
if you can use that term you know the                                           
people who are kind of open to coming to                                        
a church I think that's what they see it                                        
as as you know trying to be sort of                                             
Madison Avenue glitzy have this cool                                            
name so cool people will come there and                                         
I don't and I don't like it it's a fad                                          
and you can really go back and you can                                          
almost determine how old a church is                                            
based                                                                           
it's name and you know if it's a First                                          
Baptist Church that is going to be late                                         
1800s up to you know maybe 1940 and that                                        
church has a history going back to that                                         
point if it's you know Calvary Baptist                                          
Church Temple Baptist Church you know                                           
Trinity Baptist Church one of those it's                                        
most likely gonna be say from nineteen                                          
thirty five forty up to nineteen seventy                                        
five eighty five they're gonna have                                             
started there if it's fellowship of the                                         
some things then probably mid 80s to                                            
about 2000 they started about there if                                          
it's a one-word name you know Grey's                                            
journey something like that that that                                           
kind of has a Bible name but it's just                                          
one word that's gonna be about you know                                         
2000 2010 you know somewhere in there if                                        
it's a name that isn't even connected to                                        
anything in the Bible other than by the                                         
seventh degree out there like the Avenue                                        
then you know they're cutting edge                                              
that's what that man what a cutting edge                                        
church stupid church but but you know                                           
all this I got my opinion now let me go                                         
back even further to the question that                                          
is what do you think churches what do                                           
you think of churches that no longer                                            
want to be associated with a                                                    
denominational name I'm going to speak                                          
with forked tongue here for just a                                              
moment I think that there was a day when                                        
denominational names did actually mean                                          
something the denominations let's take                                          
Baptists because this is referring to a                                         
Baptist Church in his community AB AB                                           



bat you used to be you could kind of                                            
know what Baptist meant and especially                                          
within its its boundaries you'd know                                            
if you went to an independent                                                   
fundamentalist Baptist Church you'd know                                        
exactly what to expect if you went to a                                         
general association of regular Baptist                                          
churches Church GA RB you'd know exactly                                        
what it was gonna feel I can look like                                          
if you went to a Southern Baptist Church                                        
you'd know you'd fit right in if you                                            
were Southern Baptists you'd be able to                                         
know so there were there were slight                                            
differences between some of them but                                            
Baptist actually meant Baptist now if                                           
you go into a Baptist Church what in the                                        
world does that mean                                                            
so the Baptist's first of all and this                                          
is true across all denominations first                                          
of all they gave up their denominational                                        
identity and then they gave up their                                            
name now the problem today is especially                                        
among Baptist if you want to choose the                                         
name Baptist what does that mean so they                                        
have already thrown out the entire                                              
meaning of Baptist to begin with so I                                           
don't know about having it on the sign                                          
through that at all and it's it's it's I                                        
I think it's unfortunate for our society                                        
that no longer are there brand names on                                         
churches and I wish there was I wish I                                          
could say you know this is Presbyterian                                         
this is Lutheran this is Baptist                                                
this is Church of Christ and I know                                             
exactly what I know that that one really                                        
is Presbyterian that one's really                                               
Lutheran that one's really Methodist                                            
that was early Baptist that one's really                                        
Luther Church of Christ and but I don't                                         
know what that means and it used to be                                          
even say calvary chapel calvary chapel                                          
you you it used to be you knew you were                                         
gonna go in you're gonna have                                                   
contemporary music and exegetical bible                                         
teaching and that's what it was gonna be                                        
today who knows it might it's going to                                          
be contemporary music                                                           
maybe pot smoking too and and probably                                          
you know maybe there's gonna be                                                 
exegetical teaching or maybe there's                                            
gonna be pop psychology I don't know                                            
because they they let that name become                                          
anything and the Baptist's have done                                            
this so I wish that we could go back to                                         
saying there is a brand of churches and                                         
you know what that's going to be when                                           
you get there I suppose the only                                                
thing that has it today is probably I                                           
don't know the Roman Catholics the                                              
Mormons the Jehovah's Witnesses they                                            
understand branding better than we do so                                        
I think even without that let's assume                                          



bad to still meant something it's                                               
certainly in that in case of that church                                        
it means heritage and what they're                                              
saying is we don't want that heritage                                           
somebody might think we're associated                                           
with John our rice we don't want that                                           
our Lester roll-off we don't want that                                          
or you know Jerry Falwell we don't want                                         
that and and so by removing that they're                                        
saying we don't want to be associated                                           
with our heritage maybe you just need to                                        
dance with the one who brung you and                                            
leave it at that appreciate that                                                
question from Facebook Bob Pastor Bob                                           
and Facebook excuse me YouTube can you                                          
address the view that some have                                                 
regarding some raptured people going                                            
into judgment during the millennium I                                           
believe this is the question they're                                            
going I believe Zane Hodges check ms/ms                                         
lair joey faust and others have this                                            
view now and Bob later says I'm making                                          
sure I have the full question here Bob                                          
later says it appears that they those                                           
who hold this view put the church into                                          
obvious Kingdom territory in that area                                          
now first of all let me say I I'm not                                           
enough of an expert on Zane Hodges chuck                                        
Missler or joey faust to know if they do                                        
hold that view but let's take the view                                          
the view that some have regarding                                               
raptured people going into judgment                                             
during the millennium and i am assuming                                         
here in bob correct me if i'm wrong i'm                                         
assuming that this means a temper                                               
temporary time of punishment for                                                
raptured people and i think that i                                              
I just don't I don't know how you would                                         
put that together honestly and I think                                          
that I tell you I'm gonna have to dig                                           
into that because that would so mix                                             
things up it would seem and I do like to                                        
give a person you know a benefit of                                             
giving them the ear and hearing that but                                        
I think you're exactly right it's uh it                                         
mixes church and kingdom because                                                
judgment is really kind of a kingdom                                            
kind of thing and it puts the church                                            
into that kind of judgment or if you                                            
mean it the other way that the church is                                        
doing the judging then that that that                                           
takes the role that that puts the church                                        
in the place of the Apostles which may                                          
also be also what you mean here by that                                         
and I think that III would have to look                                         
into it more but I just don't totally                                           
understand that at all somebody who does                                        
know if you can find some teaching on                                           
that view I'd be very interested in                                             
digging into it some more and you can                                           
send that to me Randy Randy white                                               
ministries o RG and trying to figure out                                        



what their what they're coming up                                               
through their best I could come up with                                         
is again that okay bob says yeah like                                           
purgatory you know I I would say they're                                        
wrong let me look into that and come                                            
back to that but I don't see that at all                                        
I think that we're complete in Christ                                           
that all our sin has been forgiven that                                         
there's not a suffering that we have to                                         
endure because Christ has endured all of                                        
the suffering and so it mixes Kingdom                                           
maybe it mixes some Catholicism in there                                        
who knows what all that brings together                                         
very interesting thank you for                                                  
catching up here as since Jesus                                                 
fulfilled the law can you touch on the                                          
moral and royal laws and their purpose                                          
today from Facebook thank you and Jesus                                         
did fulfill the law and I would even say                                        
abolish the law according to the book of                                        
Ephesians so but let's set that part                                            
aside and let's just talk about the                                             
moral and the Royal laws and their                                              
purpose today I don't think I don't                                             
think they have a purpose today but let                                         
me say even further I don't think that                                          
there are I don't think that there is                                           
such a thing as a royal or moral law so                                         
let me let me try to explain it what I                                          
what I mean I have said in the past and                                         
the reason I said it is because I was a                                         
parrot for the evangelicals and you know                                        
christened um the UMB and I just had                                            
what I had always heard and what I'd                                            
been taught in seminary and they just                                           
said what they'd always heard what                                              
they've been taught in seminary and so                                          
what I used to say again is well you                                            
know are we responsible for the law well                                        
depends on which part of the law you                                            
were talking about I said you know                                              
there's the there's the ceremonial law                                          
there's the the the civil law and there                                         
is the moral law I said the ceremonial                                          
law has been fulfilled in Christ he was                                         
the ultimate sacrifice I said this civil                                        
law only relates to the nation of Israel                                        
and that's probably what you're                                                 
referring to as the royal law and I said                                        
the moral law now that applies to                                               
everybody and so weird to carry that out                                        
now two problems with this whether you                                          
call it the moral law in the royal law                                          
or whatever whatever terminology you                                            
want to use when you begin to take them                                         
if you open up your Bible and you say                                           
okay I'd like to go to the section on                                           
the civil law                                                                   
oh well all of a sudden I'm looking                                             
through Deuteronomy I'm looking through                                         
Leviticus I'm trying to find it and I                                           
can't find where it's divided up in                                             



there furthermore when you when you look                                        
listen you know we we could pick we                                             
won't for time today but pick a chapter                                         
to say of chapter in Leviticus almost                                           
just blindly open up Leviticus put your                                         
take that chapter I think what you're                                           
going to find is if you were to divide                                          
that between moral and royal law between                                        
Civic and civil hours excuse me uh                                              
between the ceremonial and civic and                                            
moral law you would be slicing and                                              
dicing the entire chapter within the                                            
chapter so you'd say well you know verse                                        
seven is is for the nation of Israel                                            
verse eight that's moral that's for                                             
everybody verse nine that's ceremonial                                          
Jesus did that and verse ten oh that's                                          
you know that's back to moral and verse                                         
and you'd be doing all this but you                                             
would be doing it by eisegesis by                                               
reading into and when you go back and                                           
look at it you'd find it wait now the                                           
whole section is actually about one                                             
particular topic and so you really are                                          
dissecting the scripture I think beyond                                         
what it can be dissected so again if you                                        
want to talk about moral law I would say                                        
well the moral thing to do is to give                                           
ten percent of your income therefore the                                        
tie this part of the moral law and                                              
someone's would say no the tide was part                                        
of the they might say the ceremonial law                                        
you ceremonially brought your tithes in                                         
to support the work of the temple it's                                          
part of the ceremonial law so it doesn't                                        
apply to us another person says no no no                                        
that's part of the civic law that was                                           
their income tax and it was taken there                                         
so is it moral is it ceremonial is it                                           
civil is it is it royal what what do you                                        
want to call this law and then when you                                         
come to Jesus on the Sermon on the Mount                                        
he says every jot and tittle ah so how                                          
in the world are we going to begin to                                           
divide this but even more you get into                                          
the book of James and well let's just                                           
say in the Sermon on the Mount for just                                         
a moment he says Jesus says the one who                                         
Bray                                                                            
even the least of these Commandments the                                        
least of these the least of which ones                                          
basically he says you've got to take the                                        
whole thing you got to do it all                                                
James comes along also and he says then                                         
James remember he's what to list a 45 ad                                        
so he's well after Jesus fulfilled the                                          
law and James is saying that you know                                           
the one who breaks any part of the law                                          
has break them broken the whole because                                         
the law is a unit the law comes as a                                            
whole so I disregard the premise of the                                         
question that there is a moral or a                                             



royal law and some of it that is                                                
applicable to today now that all being                                          
said is there morality for the Christian                                        
definitely is some of that morality also                                        
verbalized and expressed in the law                                             
definitely is it that a Christian should                                        
not murder                                                                      
yea commit adultery you know dishonor                                           
his mother and father definitely you can                                        
find all that in Pauline writings for                                           
example but for the Christian we have to                                        
understand that Moses one of the things                                         
that I love right here in our own                                               
community is the old courthouse that has                                        
the you know pictures of judeo-christian                                        
values and right up at the front where                                          
the judge set behind the judge it had a                                         
picture of Moses the lawgiver but we may                                        
begin to understand and think that I'm                                          
looking for that picture right here if I                                        
can find that we may begin to understand                                        
and think actually that the law                                                 
originated within Moses within the Ten                                          
Commandments excuse me let me get that                                          
let me say that differently we may                                              
believe that morality originated in the                                         
law but morality did not originate in                                           
the law morality actually originated in                                         
the person of God here's the picture I                                          
found we had a group that was here                                              
helping us a couple weeks ago and so the                                        
judge would spit right there behind him                                         
Moses the lawgiver in fact it says down                                         
at the bottom you can't see it in                                               
English and in Latin Moses the lawgiver                                         
well he gave you know that that that is                                         
not the source of moral law the source                                          
of moral law is the character of God as                                         
revealed in the scripture                                                       
so what is God like                                                             
morally that's what we need to be like                                          
in His image what God is like obviously                                         
is reflected in the pages of Scripture                                          
and so I think that you know it's can I                                         
say coincidental that not murdering                                             
committing adultery stealing cheating                                           
coveting all those kind of things it's                                          
coincidental they happen to be in the                                           
law and that we should do them so by                                            
honoring your mother and your father is                                         
you know it happens to come in visions                                          
chapter 5 as well children obey your                                            
parents this is right in the Lord it's                                          
it's coincidental because both of that                                          
it's all rooted in the character of God                                         
through that and I am certainly out of                                          
time here so no more questions but I                                            
appreciate the one who says the name I                                          
like best is Taos First Baptist Thanks                                          
and I appreciate all of that and let me                                         
just make sure that I got all these I                                           
think I've got all the questions here                                           



and the all of that thank you it's been                                         
a joy to be with you on this Friday                                             
morning let's come back Sunday morning                                          
if you can or watch later in the day and                                        
the archives whenever you'd like we'll                                          
be in the book of Acts at 9:45 mountain                                         
time I'll be teaching 30 practical                                              
doctrines you need to know at 11:15                                             
I would love for you to order this book                                         
right here keys to Bible prophecy and                                           
it's available at dispensational                                                
publishing dot-com and the actual copies                                        
are at the in the works at the printer                                          
they will come out soon so you will                                             
order in advance and take care of that                                          
and thank you for your love and your                                            
support for Randy white ministries it's                                         
the summer months so things get a little                                        
tight financially if you push that                                              
donate button on Randy white ministries                                         
org we are most grateful thanks for                                             
allowing Nathan and I to work in this                                           
ministry and to do this full time to                                            
bring this five days a week and 9:00                                            
broadcast every week and it is a joy to                                         
do so until Sunday morning I hope you                                           
will question the assumptions you can                                           
send your question to question at Randy                                         
you                                                                             
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


